Lake Wausau Association, Inc.

Weed & Algae Control Committee Meeting

September 22, 2011 - 6:30 PM at Gulliver’s Landing
Call to Order

Rick Parkin called the meeting to order at 6:38 pm.  Committee members present were Rick Parkin, Holly Kohl, Jim Wagner, Sherri Wagner, Bill Goetz, Don Brekke, Mike Steele.  Committee members absent were Jeff Jackson, Dave Dalum, Norb Arnoldi, Marlys Arnoldi, Ted Gerbig, and Ed Zagaebski.  Other attendees were Steve Akey, Patti Linehan, Barb Bradley, Seth Calonder, Russ Graveen, Theresa Graveen, John Laehn, Judy Laehn, Henry Lamovec, Jane Lamovec, Ben Mueller, Phil Noteboom, Ed Steele, Ann Steele, Jim VanEyck, and Diane VanEyck.

Presentation by Scott Provost

Rick Parkin introduced Scott Provost from the DNR.  Scott presented on Aquatic Plant Management (APM) including key management options, where to focus efforts, and how to obtain funding.  He discussed the importance of aquatic plants and APM methods available in Wisconsin.  Slides from Scott’s presentation can be found at www.lakewausau.org.  
Scott emphasized that we have to develop a Plan to determine what APM method(s) to use.  To begin developing a Plan, we need a plant survey and public input.  The Plan will be a working document that can be adjusted 2-5 years down the road if necessary.  We can obtain a Plan by applying for the following grants (next grant cycle is February 1, 2012 – cycles run every six months, but at different times for allocation purposes): 
1) Planning Grants – Projects are funded 33% by the Association and 67% by DNR.  Estimated costs for an Aquatic Planning Grant for Lake Wausau are $20,000 – so Association estimated costs are approximately $7,000 which must be in place before the grant can be applied for.  

2) Protection Grants – Up to $200,000 is available per grant to provide for larger studies or for the purchase of property.  Projects funded 25% by the Association with a 75% match by DNR.  Project costs vary based on the plan developed by the Association.  
3) Aquatic Invasive Species (AIS) Grants – Projects funded d25% by the Association and 75% by DNR. 

The Association portion can be provided in cash or in-kind services (boating, volunteer help, etc. – measured based on number of hours and dollars per hour by type of in-kind service donated).  There are a large number of consultants out there to assist us.  Our first step is to apply for a Planning Grant – UWSP and consultants will write proposals and plans which bring in revenue for them.  DNR has a list of consultants that charge anywhere from $70 - $150 per hour.  The grant proposal outlines how project will be funded (cash/in-kind services, etc.).  

Grant moneys can be spent however designated in the proposal outline (we can designated any areas/boundaries in our proposal/plan).  To apply for the Planning Grant, we need to perform fundraising to ensure we have the necessary 33% in place (or approximately $7,000).  Buzz Sorge of the DNR in Eau Claire is anxious to work with us and will go to bat for us with the grant process.  Scott suggested we meet with him soon to discuss the grant options.  Buzz has 30 years of experience working with large lakes.  Scott suggested we arrange to meet him and give him a tour of the lake.

Scott presented a flyover video of the Wisconsin River System that provides a special illustration of where the phosphorus is coming from (displays TMDL levels).  The video is very interesting and is available on line at www.lakewausau.org.
Adjournment 

Rick thanked Scott for his presentation and encouraged everyone to be patient with the process and to stay involved, as well as to encourage others to become involved.  Meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm.

H. Kohl, Weed and Algae Control Committee Co-Chair

